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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy and council member Dayna Riggs.  Council member Steve Kahre was absent.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar and superintendent Garry Sierra.

Riggs made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Lowe advised that Douglas Bays from our insurance company sent over several different applications to fill out for individual and group policies to find the best value on employee health insurance.
Lowe stated the FEMA application has been completed and she faxed it to Darren Pearson, our floodplain manager from the Indiana Department of Natural Resources for our acceptance into the National Flood Insurance program.
Lowe noted we received the invoices from Metzger for the Darmstadt road repaving.  The repaving was $98,974.99 which was $720 less than their original quote and we received an invoice for $3059.50 for the culvert pipe replacement.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on preventative maintenance & mag meter readings from Superintendent:

Sierra noted that a few more smoke tests were completed.  Sierra also advised that we had a record rainfall that sent our sewer discharge up quite a bit through our mag meters.

2.  Update on contract for repaving Darmstadt Road

Sierra advised that the repaving went well and is completed.  The striping should be completed by November 12th.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Review of all pay rates for officials & employees along with retirement allowances, bonuses & medical allowances for 2010, Payroll Ordinance must be approved & passed before end of year:

McElroy advised that council will be discussing these issues and as decided earlier in the year, the medical allowance will not continue for 2010.  Sierra wanted to note his efforts in reaching the goal for this year plus reducing expenses, the reduced cost of preventative maintenance and decreased overtime this year.
Adam Farrar noted that if the council would like to discuss the salary ordinance further, they need to have an executive session.

2.  Superintendent’s comments:  

Sierra advised that they have been working at cleaning out the ditch by the shop.  Resident, Marvin Kissel, stated that they have done an outstanding job on the ditch and he was very pleased.
Sierra also mentioned that they have had many calls for dead animals on the road.  Sierra noted that wild animals are picked up and disposed of and if necessary he notifies the wild game commission.  Any domestic animals that are killed on the roads are picked up and laid to the side of the road in case the owner may be searching for them.

Sierra stated that he has been working with Ronnie Beard on the sand traps in town.  He passed out diagrams and explained to council how the sand traps work and what needed to be done to make corrections. 

Sierra stated that the sewer department needs about 6 more sewer grinder pumps.  

Sierra noted that he incurred injuries when he fell from a ladder while working on the shop garage doors.  He suffered broken ribs, a torn spleen & a punctured lung.  He spent a few days in the hospital and was on workman’s comp leave for a couple weeks.  Sierra has returned to work.

3.  Board member’s comments:

McElroy noted that Arnold Bosse asked if any of our board members would be interested in being on the 4H center board.  He noted they meet about 6 or 7 times a year and that since the 4H center is in the town of Darmstadt, the 4H center just thought someone from the town council should be on the board.
McElroy advised that the council may want to have someone to assist in Scott fire department negotiations.  McElroy noted he had spoken with Tom Bodkin and that Bodkin has experience and knowledge in fire contract negotiations.  Farrar agreed that it would be a good idea to invite him to a meeting.
Stobbs stated that he spoke with Bob Harris last Friday and that Harris mentioned that several other areas have gone with the fire territory agreements.  Stobbs also stated he discussed Darmstadt’s 5% increase on our fire protection contract with Harris.  Stobbs has tried to contact Keith Kahre about this but has not heard back from him yet.
McElroy stated that he would like to have the information to compare and review.  McElroy would like to see what the impact is from the fire territory agreements.

Farrar noted that he has another co-council in Gibson County that may have some input on this issue that might be helpful.

4.  Attorney’s comments:

No attorney comments

5.  Resident’s comments:

No resident comments
The meeting adjourned at 8:22pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


